
STATE OF DELAWARE

STATE COUNCIL FOR PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES
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MEMORANDUM

DATE: April 25, 2011

TO: The Honorable M. Patricia Blevins
The Honorable Liane M. Sorenson
The Honorable Teresa L. Schooley
The Honorable Melanie L. George
The Honorable John A. Kowalko, Jr.

FROM: Ms. Daniese McMullin-Powell, Chairperson
State Council for Persons with Disabilities

RE: S.B. 21 [Delaware Healthy Children Program]

The State Council for Persons with Disabilities (SCPD) has reviewed S.B. 21 which would
eliminate the current monthly premium for Delaware Healthy Children Program (DHCP)
enrollees while authorizing DHSS, in its discretion, to institute minimal co-payments for
services. Consistent with lines 14-18, the current premium requirement may pose a barrier to
enrollment for low income families. For example, if children are viewed as relatively healthy, a
financially stressed parent may forego paying the monthly premium to cover the competing costs
of housing, utilities, transportation, child care, and food. As a result, if a child then becomes ill,
there is no DHCP coverage. Adopting a co-pay system in lieu ofthe monthly premium approach
should reduce the prospects for enrollment and disenrollment from month to month. The
legislation is identical to S.B. 18 introduced in the 145thGeneral Assembly and S.B. 200
introduced in the 144thGeneral Assembly. SCPD endorsed predecessor bills.

SCPD endorses the proposed legislation with the following caveats.

First, the recital at line 5 that enrollments are declining may no longer be accurate. See attached
excerpt from DMMA FY 10 JFC presentation (March, 2010) and the attached excerpt from
DMMA presentation to the SCPD (October 25, 2010).

Second, the attached January 28,2010 News Journal article provides some "food for thought" on
the viability of co-pays in the DHCP. The article describes a study of 900,000 individuals which
concluded that even modest co-pays can result in deferral of needed care by patients of modest



means.

Thank you for your consideration and please contact SCPD if you have any questions regarding our
position or observations on the proposed legislation.

cc: The Honorable Jack A. Markell
Mr. Brian Hartman, Esq.
Governor's Advisory Council for Exceptional Citizens
Developmental Disabilities Council
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Delaware CHIP Enrollees
(Monthly Average)

Eligibility for the Delaware Healthy Children Program, Delaware's CHIP program, Is also
Increasing. This chart reflects the increasing number of children enrolled in this program
on an average monthly basis.

As you can see, there has been a 79.3% increase in the number of children enrolled in this
program since 20~2. We have seen a 9.1% increase during the first half of this Fiscal Year,
with just under 6,300 children now enrolled.
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